March 30, 1945

Mr. J. S. Gena Muskingum Watershed Cons. Dis. New Philadelphia, Ohio

Dear Mr. Gena:

The Mohican Sailing Club have asked me to write you regarding your progress in obtaining a permanent lease for the Club.

As you probably know, we have excavated the site, poured our footers, and basement floor and have obtained sufficient materials, including the concrete blocks which are already on the grounds, to complete the club house. Naturally, we are impatient for the green light from your office.

Will you please contact Mr. Brown of the Engineers and do everything within your power to wind this up.

Thanking you for this accommodation and with my very best personal regards, I remain

Sincerely,

C. P. Siegenthaler